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September xx, 2004

Kevin Stevenson

Chairman IFRIC

30 Cannon Street

London EC4M 6XH

UK

PRELIMINARY VIEWS FOR COMMENTS BY 20 August 2004 

Dear Kevin,

Re: IFRIC D8 Members’ Shares in Co-operative Entities
On behalf of the European Financial Reporting Advisory Group (EFRAG) I am writing to comment on the Draft Interpretation IFRIC D8 Members’ Shares in Co-operative Entities (“IFRIC D8”). This letter is submitted in EFRAG’s capacity of contributing to IASB’s and IFRIC’s due process and does not necessarily indicate the conclusions that would be reached in its capacity of advising the European Commission on endorsement of the definitive IFRIC on the issues.

IFRIC D8 gives guidance on the classification of members’ shares in co-operative entities as either financial liabilities or equity. It has been issued responding to concerns that the classification of such instruments under IAS 32 Financial Instruments: Disclosure and Presentation as equity or financial liabilities requires further clarification.

The draft interpretation clarifies that the classification of members’ shares depends on all characteristics of such shares and in particular the redemption features.

We fully support the IFRIC D8, in particular the conclusion reached in the consensus, and believe that it provides sufficient guidance for co-operative entities to properly classify members’ shares.

If you would like further clarification of the points raised in this letter Paul Rutteman or myself would be happy to discuss these further with you.

Yours sincerely

Stig Enevoldsen

EFRAG, Chairman
